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Capacity Auction – June 26, 2025 

Feedback Provided by: 

Name:  Jianing Fan 

Title:  Energy Markets Manager 

Organization:  Voltus Energy Canada 

Email:  

Date:  July 9, 2025 

 

Following the June 26, 2025 webinar which provided an overview of recent feedback, and continued 

discussion on the tie-break methodology enhancement, including proposed market rule and manual 

amendments, the IESO is seeking feedback on the items presented.  

The referenced presentation and supporting materials can be found under the June 26, 2025, entry 

on the Capacity Auction Enhancements webpage.  

 

 

Please provide feedback by July 10, 2025, to engagement@ieso.ca. Please use subject: 

Feedback: Capacity Auction Enhancements  

  

Feedback Form 

To promote transparency, feedback submitted will be posted on the Capacity Auction Enhancements 

engagement page unless otherwise requested by the sender. If you wish to provide confidential feedback, 

please mark “Yes” below: 

☐ Yes – there is confidential information, do not post 

x No – comfortable to publish to the IESO web page 

https://www.ieso.ca/Sector-Participants/Engagement-Initiatives/Engagements/Capacity-Auction-Enhancements
mailto:engagement@ieso.ca
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Proposed Amendments to Market Rules and Market Manuals  

Topic:   Feedback 

Do the proposed amendments to the Market Rules 

and Market Manuals accurately reflect the design of 

the enhanced tie-break methodology? 

We support the proposed changes to the 

tie-breaking mechanism, which offer a more 

transparent and principled approach to 

resolving capacity auction outcomes. The 

updated design reduces the potential for 

the exercise of market power and 

contributes to greater economic fairness by 

ensuring that resources are treated 

equitably in competitive situations. These 

changes will help strengthen confidence in 

the integrity of the auction.  

We appreciate IESO’s responsiveness to 

stakeholder input and look forward to 

continuing to monitor this enhancement as 

it is implemented. We welcome further 

opportunities to provide feedback as design 

work progresses. 

 

General Comments/Feedback 

 




